
 

D.E.P.S Newsletter 11 August 2023 



Term 3, Week 4 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

From the Principal 

 



The newsletter is a little late as we had a big week at Denistone East Public School.  I was fortunate 

enough to travel to Adelaide with the aerobic team on Friday.  The weekend was a great success with 

one gold, two silvers and a bronze medal.  The students showcased their talent with grace and 

sportspersonship.  Myra B from stage three Chisholm was selected to open the competition with an oath 

committing to a competition that demonstrated fairness, excellence, skill and kindness. 

Congratulations - 3 / 4 Team, unplaced but strong in a large field of competitors. Peiran W Lester, Claire S 

Potter, Bella C Gibbs, Cerina M Jennings, Shuyi Y Seuss, Chuhan L Carroll, Chloe P Blyton, Carissa L Fox 

Bronze to our amazing boys- Daniel Y Bennelong, Sebastian L Wentworth, James N Jennings, Luke K 

Gibbs and Leon L Potter – competing in an open section and the only all boys team. 

Silver for Orange Team: Charlotte A Chisholm, Claire C Potter, Brooke B Lester, Chloe S Reiby, Maya B 

Chisholm, Stella K Lester, Ivy X Lawson  

Silver for our littlest ladies, their first year in aerobics- Keziah L Potter, Doris Z Rowling, Emma M Potter, 

Emma R Blyton  

Gold for Blue Girls’ Team- Jia D Hargreaves, Suli l Hargreaves, Ella K Hargreaves, Ebonie N Reiby,   Erin S 

Wentworth, Sophia L Mabo. 

Thank you to the coaching team, Kath Biro, Allison Kenney, Lisa Lewis, Mischa Hardy, Kirsty Stuart and 

head coach and team manager Judy Hyland – without their commitment and passion for excellence our 

students would not have the opportunity to represent our school and State and shine. 

A big shout out the parents and families for continuing to support our students.  Weekend competitions, 

training and watching routines is all part of our success. 

 

Last Tuesday parents attended the Growing Strong Minds presentation, with Nicole Nossiter. It was great 

to see parents interested in the presentation that looked at developing key character strengths in our 



students both at home and in school. Growing Strong Minds is part of our school’s wellbeing 

programs.  Lessons on character strengths are taught across the school. 

https://growingstrongminds.com/strong-minds/ 

  

Our assembly to celebrate student achievement was a great success. Students received recognition for a 

variety of co curricula events- including athletics, debating, public speaking, spelling bee and Operation 

Art- it is wonderful to see the diverse range of activities that our students participate and excel in.   

  

Thank you to all our parents who attended the celebration. 

In Week 10 another assembly will be held to celebrate  

• Write On Competition 

• Aerobics 

• Year 2 Performance Dance 

• Senior Dance Troupe 

• Year 2 Choir 

• Senior Choir 

• Boys Hip Hop 

• Korean Dance Group 

• Cross Country 

This week stage one is heading off to historical Hambledon Cottage in Parramatta – they will be looking 

at family life through the eyes of the Macarthur family.  This will allow them to step back in time and 

compare family life then (200 years ago) with family life now.  

Hambledon Cottage was built by John Macarthur in 1824 on the grounds of his Elizabeth Farm Estate as 

additional accommodation for family and friends. It was home to many prominent Parramatta identities 

and is listed on the NSW State Heritage Register. 

The regional Spelling Bee final will be held on Friday 18 August and we wish our regional representative, 

Hayley P, good luck. 

A reminder that the new gates are in operation on Brabyn Street.  Please always use caution on our 

streets and remember to observe the speed limit.  Our students, your children are precious, slow down, 

be observant and polite to others. 

  

The school has been advised that our main toilet blocks on both sites will be upgraded towards the end 

of the school year.  I will keep you updated as information is provided around the designs and timing. 

https://growingstrongminds.com/strong-minds/


The P&C has generously provided funding for new bins and outdoor tables for the students to use at 

breaktimes. The bins will allow for recycling and be more bird proof.  The Student Representative Council 

proposed this initiative as they have been concerned about rubbish in the playground and no 

opportunities to recycle.   

  

  

Calendar Dates 

Week Six – Thursday 24 August Book Week Celebration  - 9.15am parade  with rug reading to 

follow.  Parents and grandparents welcome.  P&C hosting a second hand book stall. 

Week Seven- Monday 28 August - Thursday 31 August - Three Way Learning Conversations 

Kindy:  Monday 28 August 

Stage One: Tuesday 29 August 

Stage Two: Wednesday 30 August 

Stage Three: Thursday 31 August 

Bookings opening on Wednesday through Compass 

Thursday 31 August: P&C Father’s Day Gift Stall  

Week Eight: Monday 4 September P&C Father’s Day BBQ Breakfast (remember to RSVP) 

Monday 4 and Thursday 7 September Kindy Fizzics Incursion  

  

Healthy Lunch Boxes: 

Finally, just a few hints on fast and healthy lunch box options: 

https://healthylunchbox.com.au/ 

https://www.taste.com.au/galleries/healthy-lunch-box-ideas-kids/3exqql4w?page=26 

https://www.kidspot.com.au/kitchen/recipes/collections/healthy-lunch-box-recipes 

https://www.healthylittlefoodies.com/healthy-lunchbox-ideas/ 

https://healthylunchbox.com.au/
https://www.taste.com.au/galleries/healthy-lunch-box-ideas-kids/3exqql4w?page=26
https://www.kidspot.com.au/kitchen/recipes/collections/healthy-lunch-box-recipes
https://www.healthylittlefoodies.com/healthy-lunchbox-ideas/


 

 

Library News 

Library News 

  

BOOK WEEK DRESS UP DAY 

Are your Book Week costumes almost ready? 



Each year, schools and public libraries across Australia spend a week celebrating books, authors and 

illustrators, to highlight the importance of reading. This year the theme for Book Week is Read, Grow, 

Inspire.  We are celebrating with a Book Character Parade and ‘Rug Reading’ on Thursday 24th August 

9.15am to 10.45am. 

  

K-2 Character Parade 

K-2 classes are encouraged to dress up as a character from a favourite book. If possible, students can 

bring a copy of the book with them. Students and teachers from each class will take turns parading in 

their fabulous costumes. The parade will be held from 9.15am to 10.15am on the basketball court on 

the Lovell Road site.  

  

Rug Reading 

After the parade parents and grandparents are encouraged to do some “rug reading” with your child 

until 10.45am. So, bring along a rug, grab a book and enjoy the sunshine. 

  

Year 3-6 

Students in Year 3-6 are also encouraged to dress up for the day. Each 3-6 will be completing a Book 

Week activity in their classroom.  

  

VISITING AUTHOR 

Jane Godwin will be visiting our school on Wednesday 30th August. 

Jane is the highly acclaimed and internationally published author of many books for children and young 

people, across all styles and ages. Jane was the co-creator with Davina Bell of the Our Australian Girl 

series of quality historical fiction for middle readers. Jane's books include her novels A Walk in the 

Dark, Falling From Grace, As Happy as Here (a CBCA Notable Book) and When Rain Turns to 

Snow (shortlisted for the CBCA Book of the Year for Older Readers and for the Prime Minister's Literary 

Awards) and picture books Tilly, illustrated by Anna Walker (shortlisted for the CBCA Picture Book of the 

Year Award), Sing Me the Summer, illustrated by Alison Lester, and her most recent release Let’s Build a 

Boat. 

 



PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE [PRC] 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge end NEXT WEEK! 

Students in Year 3-6 must complete their online reading log by Friday 18 August. 

CONGRATULATION to the following students who recently completed the challenge: 

Year 3 – Olivia G, Samuel H, Sam, Alex J, Elsa, Aidan, Darien 

Year 4 – Lauren, Liam K, Emma 

Year 6 – Jia, Derek H, Ethan W 

Ms Armstrong (Teacher Librarian), Mrs Mittal and Sue Bell – Library Team 

Growing Strong Minds - Character Strengths 

 



 



 



 

SRC Charity Findraising Update 

Thank you everyone for being involved in the SRC charity fundraiser for Aussie Ark. We raised $ from the 

gold coin donations and the sale of our scratch animals. This will go towards continuing to save 

endangered Australian animals with Aussie Ark. 

Next Thursday, 17th August, we are holding a fundraiser for Jeans for Genes Day. Most of you would be 

aware of the association that helps families with children born with different genetic disorders. They 

assist in different ways and also support research to prevent these disorders from occurring.Students can 

wear jeans with their outfit and bring gold coins that day to support this very worthwhile cause. The SRC 

charity group are promoting the event at school and a compass reminder will be sent out next week, 

Mrs Owen and Miss Woo 

P & C News 

 



 

For latest information on P&C, go to: https://www.depspandc.org/ 

Or Contact Us: depssec@gmail.com 

Key Dates:  

Father's Day Stall - Thursday 31st August  

Father's Day Breakfast - Monday 4th September 

The first P&C meeting for term 3 was held yesterday evening (Tuesday 8th) and I’m happy to announce 

the funding for 12 new and improved rubbish bins and 6 tables & benches was approved. We 

understand this was a priority item on the SRC ’s agenda, so well done to the SRC for pushing this along 

and this is a great outcome for the SRC, students and the school. The vote for the President of the P&C 

unfortunately did not proceed due transit delay and interest in ensuring all those interested could be 

present and eligible. The vote will be postponed to the upcoming AGM in October, which is not long to 

go.  

Please keep your eyes out on further information on the upcoming Father’s Day Gift Stall, which will be 

held on Thursday 31st August and the Father’s Day Breakfast & Raffle on the 4th of September. As always, 

we are calling for volunteers to assist with these events, which is a great way to be involved and be 

engaged with the school community. 

Calling out for Roles in 2023 P&C Committee! 

In particular, we are urgently searching for: 

1. P&C President (This is an Office Bearer role) 

2. Canteen Payroll Officer 

3. Grounds Co-ordinator Please contact us if you’re interested: depssec@gmail.com 

Canteen News 

Order online: https://www.munchmonitor.com/account/login 

School Register ID: denistone 

               Password: munch2122  

 

https://www.depspandc.org/
https://depssec@gmail.com/
mailto:depssec@gmail.com
https://www.munchmonitor.com/account/login


REMINDER - Recess & Lunch Cut-off, Change of time – 8:20 am (on the day of your order) 

If your child is sick parents need to cancel lunch order before 8:20am. If you miss the cut off time to 

cancel your order you will be charged the full amount of the order. 

Log in to www.munchmonitor.com and go into the day you want to delete the item. Scroll down to the 

bottom of the page and find the “delete order” button. 

Canteen Volunteers 

Thank you very much to all of the volunteers for your amazing support! Please see the volunteer canteen 

roster for Term 3 below. Please sign up if you can assist. If you can’t make it on that day, please text 

message (0421 388 154) or email (denocanteen@gmail.com) to canteen. 

VolunteerSignup - Online volunteer signup sheets - Canteen Volunteer Register 2023 - Term 3 signup 

sheet 

Music News 

On 1 August 2023, our musically talented students from the Senior Band and the Senior String Ensemble 

participated in an event for Group Instrumental Ensembles held by City of Ryde Eisteddfod and gained 

invaluable experience competing with other schools. The Senior Band played two pieces, namely "Funky 

Town" and "Smoke on the Water" whereas the Senior String Ensemble played their repertoire consisting 

of "Avatar" and "Brandenburg No. 3". Particularly, the performance by the Senior String Ensemble was 

highly commended by the Adjudicator. It was such a great learning opportunity for the participating 

students who were also able to listen to other music played by other school bands. Special thanks to Mr 

Gavin Darby of Bennelong Music and Mr Steven Zapevalov for their assistance with the event. 

I am pleased to report that we held our annual mid-year music concert dubbed "Junior Night" on the 

evening of 3 August 2023. It was a fantastic night filled with generous food available for the participating 

students and their families and various music performances by all the bands, soloists from the Training 

Band and the Junior String Ensembles and duets and trios from the Senior Groups. I was pleased to see 

that all the participating students were not only able to enjoy themselves but also able to showcase their 

musical talent and their passion in music in front of their loved ones. I look forward to seeing other 

exciting performances from the students at the Year End Concert to be held in December 2023. I'd like to 

take this opportunity to thank the P & C for their generous contributions to the event, all the parent 

volunteers who gladly offered to stay behind to clean up the school hall following the concert and Mr 

Gavin Darby of Bennelong Music for his ongoing support with the school events. 

Upcoming events for the music department: 

1. Monday, 4 September 2023 – Father's Day performances for the Training Band and the Senior Band 

2. Saturday, 9 September 2023 – NSSWE Spring Music Festival for the Senior Band at the Concourse in 

Chatswood  

3. Thu, 13 September 2023 – Excursion to the Sydney Conservatorium of Music for our music students in 

Stage 2 and Stage 3 

http://www.munchmonitor.com/
https://volunteersignup.org/DWEFH
https://volunteersignup.org/DWEFH


 

 

Cottage News (2nd Hand Uniform Shop) 

 



 

Location  

In a small white building adjacent to the COLA next to DEBASCA on the Henderson St side. Please make 

your way through the vegie garden and past the shed on the left. 

Volunteers  

Looking for volunteers to help support the Second Hand Uniform Shop. We gratefully accept assistance 

with laundry, shop opening and sorting. If you would like to volunteer, please reach out via email. (Note: 

Anyone with some sewing skills? Let us know by email, we may have something you can help with) 

Email: depscottage@gmail.com 

Donations 

Good quality school uniform items are gratefully accepted and can be dropped off at the school office. 

Appointments 

The Cottage second hand uniform shop is only open by appointment. 

We are trialing a new method for booking appointments to allow people to select a suitable and 

available appointment time. Appointments can be booked online at the following link: 

https://calendly.com/depscottage/appointments 

Bookings will be able to be made and cancelled via the link. 

Reminders will be sent prior to your booking as well. 

Cottage Shop Dates for Term 3: 

Friday 28 Jul: 9:15 - 9:50 

Thursday 3 Aug: 8:15 - 9:30 

Friday 18 Aug: 9:15 - 9:50 

Thursday 24 Aug: 8:15 - 9:30 

Thursday 7 Sep: 8:15 - 9:30 

Friday 15 Sep: 9:15 - 9:50 

mailto:depscottage@gmail.com
https://calendly.com/depscottage/appointments


Thursday 21 Sep: 8:15 - 9:30   

If you would like to request a day outside the schedule, please email depscottage@gmail.com and we 

will advise if we can accommodate your request. 

Road Safety News 

Road Safety team is open to anyone sharing and providing any direct input or ideas surrounding the 

management of traffic and general road safety around the school. 

  

So feel free to reach me at: 

Jan Ruardy  

0410717770  

Jan@1bc.com.au 

 

Fundraisers 

Athlete’s Foot Program 

DEPS P&C has collaborated with Athlete’s Foot in a fundraising program. Every time you buy a pair of 

school shoes from Athlete’s Foot @Top Ryde City and @Macquarie Centre, don’t forget to mention the 

name of our school and $5 from every pair of shoes purchased will go towards P&C who in turn will re-

invest it back to the school. 

  

Entertainment Book 

Come support us by buying the Entertainment Book Membership! From shopping to dining, to travel, get 

what you love and give back to our cause. Buy today and 20% goes directly to our fundraising cause. 

mailto:depscottage@gmail.com
mailto:Jan@1bc.com.au


Click on this link to purchase: https://au.entdigital.net/orderbooks/217d861 

Uniform Shop News 

Online orders can be placed through https://www.flexischools.com.au/ at any time and will be filled 

twice weekly and sent home with your child. There is no need for parents to come to school to collect 

uniform orders. 

Trading Hours During School Term 

Tuesday 2:30-3:30pm 

Wednesday 9:00-10:00am 

Friday 8:30-9:30am 

Exchange and Returns 

Exchanges and Returns can be dropped off in the school office. Please complete form, package it 

together with the items you wish to return. Your new items will then be packaged and sent home with 

your child. Please allow a few days for this process. 

https://au.entdigital.net/orderbooks/217d861
https://www.flexischools.com.au/


Community 
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